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Vice President Mike Pence announced today at the 73rd regular session of the
United Nations General Assembly in New York, NY, more than $48 million in
additional humanitarian U.S. assistance for Venezuelans affected by the man-
made crisis in Venezuela.

This funding will help provide affected Venezuelans with emergency food
assistance, safe drinking water, hygiene supplies, shelter, protection from
violence and exploitation, and work and education opportunities, in
coordination with other NGOs and government partners. This funding includes
contributions to the UN High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR), the UN
Children’s Fund (UNICEF), and the International Organization for Migration
(IOM) to meet the humanitarian needs of vulnerable Venezuelans throughout the
region. This funding also supports the UN World Food Program’s emergency
response efforts to help feed Venezuelans in Colombia as well as those who
have recently arrived in Ecuador. It also supports non-governmental
organizations (NGOs) that are delivering humanitarian aid to Venezuelans and
hosting communities in Brazil, Colombia, Ecuador, Peru and other countries
throughout the region.

This additional $48 million brings total U.S. humanitarian assistance for
vulnerable Venezuelans and for the neighboring communities hosting those who
have fled to more than $95 million since the beginning of Fiscal Year 2017.
This $95 million total in humanitarian assistance is complemented by $23.5
million in economic support and development assistance dedicated to Colombia
to help boost its capacity to absorb incoming Venezuelans.

The United States remains concerned about the struggle Venezuelan citizens
face every day to meet their families’ basic needs amid the chaos and
repression unleashed by the Maduro regime, and urges increased support for
the well-being of the Venezuelan people and the restoration of their
democracy. Further, the United States calls on the Maduro regime to
immediately allow international aid, including food and medicine, to reach
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Venezuela at a sufficient scale to meet growing humanitarian needs.

The United States greatly appreciates the generosity and compassion of
countries throughout the hemisphere who are hosting hundreds of thousands of
Venezuelans fleeing the crisis in their country. The United States commends
the humanitarian contributions made by all donors, and encourages them to
make additional funding available to meet the growing crisis.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site
as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.
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Today, the United States imposed sanctions on four current or former
officials of the Government of Venezuela: First Lady and Former Attorney
General Cilia Adela Flores de Maduro, Executive Vice President Delcy Eloina
Rodriguez Gomez, Minister of Communication and Information Jorge Jesus
Rodriguez Gomez, and Minister of Defense Vladimir Padrino Lopez.

In addition, the United States has designated additional individuals and
entities that are part of a network supporting Rafael Alfredo Sarria Diaz, a
key front person for sanctioned Venezuelan President of the illegitimate
Constituent Assembly, Diosdado Cabello Rondon. The United States designated
both Sarria Diaz and Cabello on May 18. The individuals sanctioned today that
form part of the network associated with Rafael Alfredo Sarria Diaz are: Jose
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Omar Paredes and Edgar Alberto Sarria Diaz. The entities sanctioned for being
owned or controlled by, or have acted or purported to act for or on behalf of
Sarria Diaz are: Quiana Trading Limited and AVERUCA, C.A. In addition, the
United States has sanctioned Panazeate SL for being owned or controlled by,
or have acted or purported to act for or on behalf of, Edgar Alberto Sarria
Diaz.

As a result of today’s action, all property and interests in property of
these individuals and entities that are in the United States or in the
possession or control of U.S. persons must be blocked and reported to
Treasury’s Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC). OFAC’s regulations
generally prohibit all dealings by U.S. persons or within (or transiting) the
United States that involve any property or interests in property of
designated persons.

U.S. sanctions need not be permanent; they are intended to change behavior.
The United States would consider lifting sanctions for persons sanctioned
under E.O. 13692 that take concrete and meaningful actions to restore
democratic order, refuse to take part in human rights abuses and speak out
against abuses committed by the government, and combat corruption in
Venezuela.

Today’s action shows that the United States will continue to take concrete
and forceful action against those who are involved in the destruction of
democracy in Venezuela as well as those who are enriching themselves at the
expense of the Venezuelan people. The United States will continue to use the
full weight of American economic and diplomatic power to help create the
conditions for the restoration of democracy for the Venezuelan people.

For further information, please see the Department of Treasury’s press
release available here.
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The United States strongly supports religious freedom, including the freedom
of members of groups to govern their religion according to their beliefs and
practice their faiths freely without government interference. The United
States respects the ability of Ukraine’s Orthodox religious leaders and
followers to pursue autocephaly according to their beliefs. We respect the
Ecumenical Patriarch as a voice of religious tolerance and interfaith
dialogue.

The United States maintains unwavering support for Ukraine and its
territorial integrity in the face of Russian aggression in eastern Ukraine
and the Russian occupation of Crimea. We also support Ukraine as it charts
its own path and makes its own decisions and associations, free of external
interference.
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We are deeply saddened to confirm that a U.S. Foreign Service Officer was
found dead in their residence in the overnight hours of Friday, September 21.
Our deepest sympathies go out to the family and the U.S. Embassy Antananarivo
community. U.S. investigators have opened an investigation into the matter as
have the local Malagasy authorities, and a suspect is currently in custody.
Out of respect for the family of the deceased as well as the ongoing
investigative process, the Department does not have any additional comments
at this time.
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The United States congratulates Ibrahim Mohamed Solih on his victory in
Maldives’ September 23 presidential election. The United States commends the
Maldivian people for their commitment to the democratic process and
exceptional level of participation in an election that has ushered in a new
chapter in their country’s history. We expect all parties to respect the will
of the Maldivian people and support a peaceful transition of power through
the November 17 inauguration. As a fellow democracy, the United States stands
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ready to work closely with the next Maldivian government to expand
cooperation on our shared interests in an independent and prosperous Maldives
as well as a free and open Indian Ocean region.
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